



<b>Purpose:</b>	<b>Mascot PS – Monthly P&amp;C General Meeting</b>
<b>Date:</b>	Monday 6 <sup>th</sup> September
<b>Time:</b>	7:00pm – 8:30pm
<b>Location:</b>	<p>Join Zoom Meeting  <a href="https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/65180410651?pwd=NEdrdTEvZ1pUY2txaXlwc2xpbk5EUT09">https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/65180410651?pwd=NEdrdTEvZ1pUY2txaXlwc2xpbk5EUT09</a></p> <p>Meeting ID: 651 8041 0651            Passcode: p&amp;c</p>
<b>Duration:</b>	90 mins
<b>Attendance:</b>	Brad Gilchrist, Jess Welch, Kerren Hosking, Lauren Smith, Nic Accaria (Dept of Ed), Helen Te Rata, Anita Davids, Lauren Mishhaawi, Alex Ross, Alyce Roberston, Chrisovalantou Georgou, Beth Hill, Bec Kelly, Cherie Hamilton, Julie Hayes, Brad Atkins

<b>Opening:</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Call meeting to order - <i>7.04pm</i></li> <li>• Record of attendance and apologies - <i>none</i></li> <li>• Conflict of Interest declaration - <i>none</i></li> <li>• Declare any vacancies - <i>none</i></li> </ul>
<b>Minutes:</b>	Read and confirm minutes from previous meeting
<b>Business Arising:</b>	<p><b>Item #1</b>            Review of planned activities for Term 3 &amp; 4 and virtual adjustments needed due to Covid.</p> <p><b>Term 3</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <i>Had many successful virtual events including R U Ok day and Ricky Music</i></li> <li>• <i>Nothing remaining</i></li> </ul> <p><b>Term 4</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <i>Halloween disco – move to virtual format due to Covid</i></li> <li>• <i>Mufti Day &amp; gold coin donation for for World Diabetes day – 14<sup>th</sup> November</i></li> <li>• <i>Christmas Celebrations pending Covid restrictions to be discussed next meeting</i></li> </ul> <p><b>Item #2</b>            Community engagement activity for last week of Term 3 – discussion  <i>N/A</i></p> <p><b>Item #3</b>            Centenary 2022  <i>Sub Committee needs to be created still and start connecting in Term 4, update next meeting</i></p>



	<p><b>Other Items</b></p> <p><b>2022 Enrolments - Cherie</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Currently 41 enrolments for early stage 1</li> <li>• Advertising via local daycares</li> <li>• Seeking feedback re choice of Preschool if not selecting Mascot PS</li> <li>• P&amp;C to push via socials</li> </ul> <p><b>Funding/Grants - Kerren</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Progressed to next stage, walk around grounds for proposed BBQ area, announcement in November 21</li> </ul> <p><b>Uniform Shop - Anita</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Website live this week</li> <li>• Cherie to add on orientation web page</li> <li>• Price list now includes skorts, all current stock levels and pricing up to date</li> <li>• Hard copy to be put in office</li> <li>• During Covid need to organise nominated time for pickup of uniform orders from website, Anita will arrange</li> </ul> <p><b>General</b></p> <p>Would welcome book donations for Library</p>
<p><b>Correspondence:</b></p>	<p><b>Share and notify of correspondence, both incoming and outgoing</b></p>
<p><b>Reports:</b></p>	<p><b>Treasurer - Jess</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Good take from Term 2 Mothers Day stall and Naidoc Week BBQ</li> <li>• Lots going out for uniform shop</li> <li>• Have funded flag pole and end of year disco Year 6 celebration</li> </ul> <p><b>Principal – Helen</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Alyce Robertson promoted to AP – congrats</li> <li>• Thanks and acknowledgement to staff working hard re virtual learning programs during current Covid lockdown</li> <li>• Grateful for families and communities support</li> <li>• Acknowledges how challenging it is, kids missing each other but being positive/resilient all the same.</li> <li>• K-2 have new English syllabus</li> <li>• Aunty Maxine moving on and Aunty Joyce joining the School as the new indigenous elder. Born and bred in La Perouse and very excited to be coming to Mascot PS</li> <li>• New Yarning circle to be completed by June 2022 with consultative group including Aboriginal representation</li> </ul>



<b>General Business:</b>	<b>Open discussion</b> <b><i>Year 6 (Alex Update)</i></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li><i>• 38 Kids for year end celebration, disco organised and food provided in outdoor setup</i></li><li><i>• Hoping parents can join end of year send off but pending Covid restrictions. Planned for week 11, Term 4</i></li><li><i>• In Term 4 they are having a 1 hour per week pre session for high school</i></li></ul> <b><i>Brad – Aboriginal Education in conjunction with UNSW</i></b> <p><i>Creating a reconciliation action plan with a teacher panel to also to include Aboriginal &amp; Torres Straight Islander parent/carer as well as community members. Looking at our school vision and working together to build this out. More to come on this.</i></p>
<b>Closing:</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li><b>Confirm date of next meeting</b> <b>Monday 18th October at 7pm</b></li><li><b>Close meeting, indicating the time</b> <b>8.46pm</b></li></ul>